

JOHNSBURG CENTRAL SCHOOL 165 MAIN STREET NORTH CREEK, NY 12853

PHONE (518) 251-2921 FAX (518) 251-2562

March 8, 2022

Dear Parents,

As you are aware on March 2, 2022, the mask mandate was lifted. Students who have chosen to continue to wear a mask have been and will continue to be supported in that decision. Now we are starting to look at making other changes as we enter into the endemic portion of this pandemic. Below are a few changes we plan on making.

- -Spacing At this point, we are going to continue to keep the spacing that we have provided in classrooms until March 14th, at which time classrooms will be allowed to go back to normal spacing.
- -Lunch On March 14th we will be going back to a normal lunchtime and location. This means that students will be seated side by side with less than 3 feet between.
- -Handwashing Will always be encouraged and allowed.
- -Masking/lunchtime If a student is positive they will still need to remain out for 5 days and wear a mask for an additional five days upon their return. This is a Public Health requirement. They will also have different accommodations provided for lunch.

As we work through this endemic we ask that you continue to keep your child home if they are not feeling well and do a home COVID test. We have tests available to be picked up at school for your convenience. This has been a long road, but we believe there is a light at the end of the tunnel. Thank you for all that you have done and continue to do.

If you have any questions, please contact Mrs. Flanagan, Mrs. Aurilio, or Mr. Markwica.

Michael J. Markwica

Heather Flanagan

Amber Aurilio

Superintendent

Principal

Registered Nurse